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Messages from the Headteacher 
 

Happy New Year! We were pleased to have welcomed back students after the holidays—I hope you and your families had an  
enjoyable Christmas and New Year. As we approach this new term, I would like to draw your attention to the attendance update 
within this bulletin containing some key pieces of information about attendance including a change to the time morning registers 
close.  
 
Please see below details of the 2024-2025 term dates - 
General term dates calendar link plus PD Days below where school is closed to students at LJS: 
1. Monday 2 September 2024  
2. Friday 29 November 2024 
3. Friday 21 February 2025 
4. Friday 11 April 2025 
5. Monday 21 July 2025 
 
Payment system change—I would like to inform you that this academic year we are moving from School Gateway for our payment 
system, to a platform called Arbor. This is the initial notice of the change, and we will of course keep you updated with more details 
and any action you need to take to get your Arbor account up and running as things progress this term and beyond.  
 
Year 9 academic review evening 18th January 3-6pm—arrival on site is from 3pm with refreshments available from this time and 
appointments commence at 3.15pm. We look forward to seeing all of our parents/carers of our wonderful Year 9 students 
there! 
 
Duke of Edinburgh Award—Year 9 Parent information evening—If your child has been successfully registered onto the Duke 
of Edinburgh’s Bronze award, you are invited to a parent/carer information evening on Tuesday 16th January 5pm-6pm in our 
main hall. Your child may also attend this event with you if they wish. 
 
Year 9 Learning4Life - a reminder that students will start their relationships and sex education block towards the end of January. 
Please use this link to review the lesson content in this block  
Year 10 Learning4Life - a reminder that students are covering suicide and child abuse over subsequent lessons.  
If you have any concerns your child may struggle with any of these topics, please contact Miss Russell on  
russellp@laurencejackson.org or the relevant year manager. 
 
Year 10 NHS Work Experience opportunity—Miss Mitchinson has secured 10 NHS placements with South Tees Hospitals NHS Foun-
dation Trust for the Work Experience Week, 8—12 July. This will be an exciting placement for those who are thinking of a career in 
the health, care or therapeutic sector and places will be allocated on a first come – first served basis - these placements do not come 
along very often! Please ask your child to inform Miss Mitchinson if they are interested. 
 
Year 11 Apprenticeship Information  - All Year 11 students have been provided with an apprenticeship presentation to support with 
information, advice and guidance about Apprenticeships. Apprenticeship Vacancies are  via Find an apprenticeship - GOV.UK 
(www.gov.uk) where you/your child can search for an apprenticeship, create an account and set alerts.  Further information on Ap-
prenticeships can be found via our website: Careers Education Programme - Laurence Jackson. 

KS4 STEM Careers Opportunity—Please advise your child to see/contact Mrs Reed in A16 if you are interested in applying. Please 
see the flyer at the end of this bulletin for details. 

Safeguarding Spotlight 
A warm welcome back after the busy festive period. Within safeguarding spotlight, we like to share as much information 
as possible which is current and up to date. However it is always important to stress that the world of safeguarding and 
online safety never stops evolving. Over the next couple of weeks we would like to share with you some free online 
courses which may help you develop your understanding further around issues that may affect you, your family or your 
young person. This week is a link to our local CAMHS offer of free courses for parents and carers (information on page3). 

https://www.redcar-cleveland.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-terms-and-holiday-dates
LJS-L4L-CurriculumMap-Y9.pdf%20(laurencejackson.org)
mailto:russellp@laurencejackson.org
https://www.gov.uk/apply-apprenticeship
https://www.gov.uk/apply-apprenticeship
https://laurencejackson.org/careers-information/


Is my child too ill for school? - NHS 
(www.nhs.uk)  

Missing Children, Missing Grades | Children's Commis-
sioner for England (childrenscommissioner.gov.uk)  

DfE external document template (childrenscommissioner.gov.uk)  

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/resource/missing-children-missing-grades/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/resource/missing-children-missing-grades/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://assets.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/wpuploads/2022/12/aaa-guide-for-parents-on-school-attendance.pdf?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery


Training for parents and carers of children under 18 in Teesside - Tees 

Esk and Wear Valley NHS Foundation Trust (tewv.nhs.uk)  

https://www.tewv.nhs.uk/services/camhs-training-teesside/
https://www.tewv.nhs.uk/services/camhs-training-teesside/


Celebrating Student Success 

A number of our KS4 5-a-side teams were in action 
this week, representing LJS is the Redcar and Cleve-
land tournaments. Congratulations to all students 
who took part. The results were: 

Year 11 Boys—Winners 

Year 10 Boys—3rd place 

KS4 Girls—Winners 


